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BOARD OF PILOTS
MINUTES

DATE:



October 14, 2016
PLACE:


500 N. Calvert Street




3rd Floor Conference Room





Baltimore, MD  21202

PRESENT:


Dennis C. McCoy, Sr., Esq., Chairman






Captain Eric Nielsen
Captain Michael Reagoso III
Timothy Kassel

Captain William Smith 

Captain Joseph Hartnett 

Captain Paul Caubo





Victoria Wilkins, Commissioner


ABSENT:


Michael Rye
OTHERS PRESENT:
Steve Long, Executive Director

James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director





Joel Jacobson, Assistant Attorney General 




Jessica Carter, Chief Counsel




Roberta Watson, Board Administrator




James Bartlett, Esq.

CALL TO ORDER


Chairman McCoy called the meeting to order at 10:30 a.m.
Ethics Training


Ethics Training began at 10:40 a.m., the Board meeting resumed at 11:40 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Chairman McCoy to approve the April 15, and June 10, 2016 minutes.  The motion was carried by the Board. 
INCIDENT COMMITTEE REPORT


16-03 – Waiting for reports from the NTSB and the USCG.
PILOT COMPLEMENT REPORT


Captain Nielsen reported the following:
Arrivals – arrivals are down 2% from last year.
Shifts – shifts are down 3% from last year. 
Cargo – cargo was up in 2015 vs 2014, coal was doing well but then slowed down.

Pilot Years of Service – years of service has changed slightly from the last report with 3 additional pilots in both the 5-9 and 10-14 years of service category.
Pilot Ages – the number of Pilots in the 50-54 year range went up by one member, and declined by one in the 55-59 range.
Retiring Pilots – two pilots retired this year.  No more pilots will be retiring this year.  It is projected that 2-4 may retire in 2017.  There are no projected retirements in 2018, five are projected to retire in 2019.
Port Reports – business at Sparrows Point is starting to pick up. 

Proposed Pilot Complement –  Captain Nielsen stated that if business stays the same, then the pilot compliment should stay the same.  No new PITs are recommended until May 1, 2017.
Motion (II) was made by Mr. Kassel, seconded by Captain Hartnett, and unanimously carried to accept the Pilot Complement Report.

WORK RULES COMMITTEE – No report
PILOT-IN-TRAINING SELECTION COMMITTEE – No report
QUALIFICATION COMMITTEE


Captain Nielsen reported the following:


Captain John Jamroga is eligible for an unlimited license

Captain Eric Dankewicz is eligible for a 40’ limited license

Captain Shimon Horowitz is eligible for a 40’ limited license

Captain Brian Arthur is eligible for a 36’ limited license

Motion (III) was made by Michael Reagoso and unanimously carried to accept the Qualifications Report.

NEW BUSINESS – None 
OLD BUSINESS -  None
OTHER BUSINESS  

The next Board meeting is scheduled for January 13 at 10:30 a.m.

Future Board meetings were scheduled for April 21 at 1 p.m.; June 9 at 10:30 a.m.; and October 13 at 10:30 a.m.

ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, motion (IV) was made by Chairman McCoy, seconded by Timothy Kassel, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:00 p.m. 


With Corrections
      
Without Corrections



















Dennis C. McCoy, Sr., Esq., Chairman









Date:



